
INFORMATIONAL 
INDIAN RIVER COUNTY 

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

              
 
TO:  Members of the Board of County Commissioners 
 
DATE: December 31, 2018 
 
FROM: Kristin Daniels 
  Director, Office of Management & Budget 
 
SUBJECT: UPDATE ON ALL ABOARD FL/VERO ELECTRIC EXPENSES 
              
 
 
DESCRIPTION 
 
Staff is providing an update to the Board of County Commissioners on actual expenses for All 
Aboard Florida and Vero Electric/FMPA issues.  Please see the attached documents for expenses 
incurred as of 12/31/18. 
 
 ATTACHED: 
 

• All Aboard Fl. expenses through 12/31/18 spreadsheet.        
 

• Vero Beach Electric/FPL/FMPA expenses through 12/31/18 spreadsheet. FP&L 
purchased the City of Vero Beach Electric on December 17, 2018.  This will be the last 
update of expenses. 
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